Happy New Year...

Well, we finished out 2021 celebrating weddings, people coming to know
Christ, people being delivered from demons, and celebrating with all our
groups at the church the birth of Jesus!

In November, we celebrated another wedding at our church. Henry and
Janina celebrated this night in front of their two daughters, family and
church friends. It was a beautiful service with lots of celebrating after,
playing some games, eating finger foods and lastly, cutting and sharing the
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cake.

The picture on page one, bottom middle is Julissa
and Ida. We have been visiting and discipling
them. They live about 20 minutes from us. They
recently accepted Christ as their savior. They love
Jesus and it has been amazing to see God working
in their lives. You can see they live in bamboo
house that is prone to flooding during rainy
season. Thanks to a donation we were able to
bless them with an offering to be able to remedy
that situation.

The last picture on the bottom row, page one are our volunteers at the church. They help us every
week with the kids, teens, men, and young adults. We could not do what we are doing without
them! The are such as blessing and that night we were able to celebrate them over a meal, playing
games and giving them gifts.

The two pictures of the kids are of our kids clubs in San Clemente and San Jacinto. We have been
running about 40 kids in each group. Our San Jacinto group is so big for the space we are in that we
are contemplating starting another group. We praise God for what He is doing in their lives and they
were excited to celebrate Christmas, hearing the story of the birth of Jesus our Savior, playing
Christmas themed games, eating goodies including cake, and then going home with the famous
candy bag that is so popular here in Ecuador.

Thank you so much for your prayers and financial support! You are such an important part of what
we do and are accomplishing with the Lord’s direction and help. Words are not enough to thank you
for blessing us in so many ways. May God bless each one of you abundantly this year!

Mickey and Jen

FAMILY

On the 18th of December we were blessed to travel home to be with
our kids for Christmas. It was a much needed rest for us. However,
while we were home we contracted COVID. Our symptoms were
mild but unfortunately, we were not able to make it back to Ecuador
as scheduled because our test results continued to come out positive
for COVID. To enter the country our test has to be negative.

We retested on Monday, Jan. 18 and now are awaiting our results.

We hope to get negative results this time and then we will book the
first flight back. We are looking forward to everything God has in ;
store for us and our ministry this vear! WR— T —




